
  

Voluntary Pre-Bid Conference Minutes 
Town of Lake Park, Florida 

Bid 109-2017 
Lake Park Harbor Marina 

Boat Lift Installation (Design Build) 
Tuesday, July 18, 2017 at 11:00 a.m. 

105 Lake Shore Drive, Lake Park, FL 33403 
 

The voluntary pre-bid meeting for bid 109-2017 Lake Park Harbor Marina Boat Lift 
Installation (Design Build) was conducted on Tuesday, July 18, 2017 at 11:00 a.m. Present 
were Project Manager Richard Pittman, Marina Director Salvatore “Ted” Schiafone, and 
Town Clerk Vivian Mendez. In attendance was Veronica Arteaga representing One Call 
Property Services.  
 
 Project Manager Pittman explained the scope of work for this project (see attached). He 
described the specifications for the electrical, the pilings, and five boatlifts each capable of 
lifting a 16,000 lb. boat. He pointed out that the three (3) electrical pedestals would need 
modifications to supply power to the slip. Project Manager Pittman explained that the plans 
also require an upgrade to the electrical breakers.  This project was bid once before and the 
bid submittal was over budget. The previous bid was between $132,000 and $137,000. 
 
There were no questions regarding the project at this time. Project Manager Pittman thanked 
everyone for attending.  
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
 
The voluntary pre-bid meeting adjourned at 11:06 a.m.  
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Town Clerk Vivian Mendez 
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